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QUESTIONNAIRE  

concerning the issuance of amateurs’ certificates and licences in electronic format 

 

 

Each CEPT Administration is invited to express their opinions on the following issues: 

 

1. Does your Administration take into consideration the issuance of the amateurs’ certificates 
and licences in electronic format? If yes, please provide further information. 

 

X Yes    

 

Details: 

We have issued CEPT radio amateur licence and HAREC in electronic format when 
requested by the applicant. This is part of our legislation and for now it is not very popular. 

 

2. Does your Administration agree with such an electronic format, and even if you do not 
intend to use it, will your Administration recognize such documents issued by other CEPT 
Administrations? If yes, please provide further information. 

 

X Yes    

 

Details: 

It would be useful to have a specimen of amateur radio documents from other countries 
available on the CEPT website. Another option is to create a list of emails to which requests 
for verification of an amateur radio document can be made if necessary. 
 

 

3. In your opinion, what is the file format that is more suited for issuing these documents in 
electronic format? Furthermore, what document security method do you consider is more 
appropriate? Please provide a short description of the advantages offered by them. 

 

 Yes    No 

 

Details: 

We have issued CEPT radio amateur licence and HAREC in electronic format as PDF 
files, duly digitally signed. 

 

4. In your opinion, could it be useful to include a QR code in the electronic format? If you 
deem such a code a good idea, please suggest alternative barcodes that could be included. 

 

 Yes    No 

 

Details: 
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We don’t use QR code or any other barcode. 

 

5. Does your Administration support this initiative at CEPT level, for the migration to digitally 
signed documents to be accomplished in a timely and effective manner? 

 

 Yes    No 

 

Details: 

We support the issuance of CEPT radio amateur licence and HAREC in electronic format, 
but we believe that the possibility of issuing these documents on paper should remain.  

 

 

 


